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Dear Families,  

Following on from the annoucement that was made last week with regards to all children 

attending school in September, we have been making extensive plans, which have now been 

approved by the school governors. The children that are currently in school, have settled 

back in really well and we are very excited about seeing all of the children in September. You 

will receive further information about arrangements for the new year, before the end of 

term. 

Please see the following information that may help to answer some of your initial questions: 

 

 The wellbeing and mental health of the children is our priority and this will be 

reflected through the curriculum we deliver. 

 All children are expected to attend in September.  

 There will be staggered drop off and collection times for each year group but please 

drop off at the earliest time if you have more than one child in school. Times tbc 

 Children will be able to play with friends in their year group during break time and 

lunchtime. 

 Classrooms will be set up in order for children to sit side by side and allow for staff to 

socially distance from the children. 

 Lunch will initially be eaten in class. Grab bags will be avialable to order through Dolce 

or children can bring in their own packed lunch  

 Children will be asked to wear school uniform. 

 

Transition 

 

Thank you to all the parents that attended the SEND support Google meet earlier this week. 

Please contact Mrs Steed at jenni.steed@nevillroad-jun.stockport.sch.uk if you would like 

further information about transition for those children with SEND. 

The first of the Transition Google Meets took place this week. We 

had a few technical issues in school but hopefully all the children 

managed to say hello to their new teachers. If they missed the 

session, please do not worry as they will be taking place this week as 

well. The times of the meets will remain the same and can be found on 

the google classroom stream. Letters will be coming out to Year 2 

parents this week, sharing details of the transition sessions and 

further information about Year 3. 

 



Our Nevill Road Community 

The children in school and at home have produced some stunning art work this week using a 

variety of materials. 

                                               

                                
 

 

Year 6 Results 2020 

This year, the children in Y6 were unable to take their SATS tests but taking in to account 

their scores on previous SATs paper as well as their performance in class, the teachers have 

assessed each child in reading, writing and maths. We always knew that the attainment 

outcomes for the cohort were going to be strong and I am delighted to share the following 

information: 

Key Stage 2 Teacher Assessment Results 2020 

Reading 88% meeting expectations 

80% National 

38% achieving higher level 

30% National 

Writing 78% meeting expectations 

77% National 

17% achieving higher level 

19% National 

Maths 85% meeting expectations 

79% National 

23% achieving higher level 

26% National 

2020 Progress Figures 

Reading -0.25 

Writing -1.76 

Maths -1.64 

 

Thanks you for your continuing support during this time. You are all doing an amazing job! Kind 

regards, Mrs Cliff 


